
 

VIDYA BAL BHAWAN SR. SEC. SCHOOL 
 (Recognised & affiliated to C.B.S.E.) 

MAYUR VIHAR-III, DELHI-110096, E-mail: vidyabalbhawan@gmail.com 
Help line 8595343139, 7303012080, 

           Date: 15-03-2025 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

Welcome to the new academic session 2025-26  

 

As we embark on this journey together, we are thrilled to introduce some exciting new facilities 

aimed at enhancing your child's holistic development and fostering his/her love for sports and 

recreation. This year, we are proud to announce the addition of several state-of-the-art sports 

facilities, including: 

Large International Badminton Court: Equipped with top-notch facilities, our badminton court 

promises to provide your child with many opportunities to hone his/her skills and indulge in this 

exhilarating sport. 

Cricket Net for Practice: For aspiring cricketers, we have set up a dedicated cricket net where they 

can refine their batting, bowling, and fielding techniques under expert guidance. 

Separate Green Playfield for Tiny Tots: Our youngest learners deserve a safe and stimulating 

environment to play and explore. Our green playfield, equipped with play stations and age-

appropriate amenities, ensures just that. 

Handball Court: Handball enthusiasts will be delighted to know that we now have a dedicated 

handball court where they can showcase their agility, teamwork, and strategic prowess. 

Volleyball Court: Serving as a platform for friendly matches and competitive tournaments, our 

volleyball court is designed to cater to the needs of both beginners and seasoned players. 

Kabaddi Rubber Mats: Safety is paramount, especially in contact sports like Kabaddi. Our newly 

installed rubber mats provide a cushioned surface, reducing the risk of injuries and allowing students 

to play with confidence. 

 

These facilities are geared towards promoting physical fitness, teamwork, discipline, and 

sportsmanship among our students. We believe that participation in sports not only enhances physical 

health but also instils valuable life skills that will serve them well beyond the classroom. 

 

Other Amenities: RO Water plant, New Wash Room, Dance Room with big mirror, Music Room 

with latest music instruments, Solar Panel green energy generation, Karaoke play station for kids, 

Outer play field maintained with covered flexible nets for safety of the students, Safe & pollution 

free environment etc.    

 

We also request all parents to thoroughly review the updated rules and regulations outlined in the 

student's new Almanac. It contains important information regarding academic calendar, school 

policies, and other essential guidelines to ensure a smooth and productive academic year for your 

child. 
 

New Session begins for students: 

S. No Classes New Session beginning date School Timings 

1 X & XII 17-03-2025 8:00 am to 2:00 pm 

2 I to III 01-04-2025 8:00 am to 1:45 pm  

3 IV to IX 01-04-2025 8:00 am to 2:00 pm 

4 Nursery & Pre-Primary 02-04-2025   8:00 am to 12:45 pm 

5 XI 04-04-2025 8:00 am to 2:00 pm 
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RULES FOR DEPOSITING THE SCHOOL FEE & MODE OF PAYMENT 

1. The fee will be accepted only quarterly. Deposit your ward’s fee as per quarterly schedule to 

avoid inconvenience.   

2. The fee counter will be open for depositing the fee through cash/cheque only between 7.35 am to 

12.00 noon on all working days for avoiding any late fee charges i.e. Rs.10 per day.  

3. Cheque should be made in favor of “VIDYA BAL BHAWAN SR. SEC. SCHOOL” for 

depositing the fee by cheque. If cheque is dishonored by the bank due to any reason, the penalty 

of Rs 500/- + Rs 10/- per day will be charged as the cheque bounce charges. 

4. The student’s name will be struck off from the school rolls if fee will not be deposited by 

the last day of the 1
st
 month of every quarter. In this situation re-admission will be allowed 

with the admission fee at the discretion of the Principal according to the re-admission 

policy. 

5. Students enrolled under EWS category need to update their EWS slip as per schedule.  

 

FEE PAYMENT SCHEDULE: - Students Fee will be accepted by Cash / Cheque / Online Only.  

Please do not send RTGS/NEFT.  

S. No  Quarter  Cash depositing 

Last Date  

Cheque/online depositing 

Last date  

1 1st Quarter (April –June) 20-04-2025 15-04-2025 

2 2nd Quarter (July-September) 20-07-2025 15-07-2025 

3 3rd Quarter (October-December) 20-10-2025 15-10-2025 

4 4th Quarter (January-March) 20-01-2026 15-01-2026 
 

Note:  

1. To avoid late fee submission deposit the fee before last date. 

2.  Clear your all dues before starting of every examination to avoid any inconvenience on     

the day of the examination i.e.  AC/UT, half yearly, pre-board or Annual examination.     
 

The school gate will be opened for the entry of the students at 7.35 am and closed sharp at 8.00 am.  

Late entry will not be allowed in any condition. Please do not argue with the security guard or school 

staff. 

The security of the school is not giving the permission for taking lunch box, water bottle or any 

eatable items during the school hours.  

Parents who escort the students for picking & dropping to school, please fix your place outside the 

school & teach your ward to contact you on the designated place.  If you are not available at that 

place, they will come back inside the school.  

Parents, who are dropping & picking their ward from the school either self-escort or through private 

vehicle, please do not drive on wrong side. This type of practice is encouraging your ward for 

breaking rules. Please do not drop your ward or park the vehicle in front of the main gate.  

Please check & get ready your ward’s summer school uniform i.e. length, size, colour, pattern & 

design of the dress.in advance because without school uniform the students will not be allowed in the 

school.  If any discrepancy, purchase the new uniform for your ward.  

It had been observed that some parents have exhibited behaviour that goes against the principles of 

respect and cooperation. Instances of rudeness towards teachers and school administration staff, 

particularly during of the time of depositing fee & late arrivals in the morning, we understand that 

everyone has some personal problems & busy schedule, but it is crucial to approach such matters 

with patience and a positive mindset. 

 



Maintaining a respectful environment is essential for the overall development and well-being of our 

students. It is important to instill the values of discipline and courtesy in our children. Our actions as 

adults significantly influence their perception of acceptable behaviour. 

 

Co-operation from the parents: 

 

1. Be mindful of your conduct in front of your ward and other students. 

2. Demonstrate patience and understanding when addressing concerns with teachers, school 

administration or school security personnel. 

3. Encourage your child to follow school rules and maintain proper decorum while wearing school 

uniform and carrying school bag. 

4. Provide VEGETARIAN LUNCH in tiffin box of your ward.  Non veg., egg and junk food  is not 

allowed in the tiffin box.  

5. Carry Parents card while visiting the school for any cause. Without parents card, the school 

security will not allow you to enter the school due to safety of the school students. Please co-

operate with the security. 

 

Remember, children learn by example, and your actions play a vital role in shaping their character. 

By demonstrating respect and discipline, we contribute to a positive and conducive learning 

environment. 

 

We are truly excited about the upcoming academic session and the opportunities it holds for your 

child's growth and development. Let's make this year a memorable and enriching experience together 

for each and every student at school. 
 

 

Dr. Nishant Sharma 

Vice Principal 


